
 

 

 

Cooper Timber Cot 

Supplied by Adairs from March 2016 to March 2019 

Defect:   The product does not comply with the mandatory Consumer 
Product Safety Standard for Children's Household Cots.  When the 
cot base is used in the upper position, the distance between the 
top of the mattress and the top of the cot guard rail is not the 
required minimum distance when using a mattress thicker than 
10cm. The recommended thickness of the mattress is detailed 
incorrectly on its label; and some edges on the top guard rail are 
not rounded enough. 

Hazard:  There is a risk of injury if the child falls out of the cot if the cot base 
is used in the upper position or bumps against the top guard rail. 

What to do:  Consumers should immediately stop using the cot and contact 
Adairs to either:  
(a) receive a replacement mattress, correct safety label to apply 

to the cot and teething rails to cover the top guard rail edges; 
or 

(b) return the cot for a full refund. 

Contact Details: For more information contact Adairs Customer Service Recall 
Team on 1300 907 504 Monday to Friday between 9am to 5.30pm 
AEST or visit https://www.adairs.com.au/recall 


